Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy on Monday 12 December 2011 at 7.30pm.

Present:   Cllrs N Aldis, W Jackson, K Lynch, C Osborne, M Pettitt, Mrs M Runchman, M Scott (Chairman), D Sharman, R Smith, Mrs J Smyth and Mrs S Stacey and Mrs S Sutton.
Absent: Cllrs J Ali, Mrs S Lunn, G White
The Town Clerk was in attendance as was one member of the press.
	1
	Apologies for absence (52/2011-12)
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Lunn and White. 


	2
	Declaration of Interests (53/2011-12)
a) Personal
Cllr Scott declared a personal interest in item 11 as President of Sandy Football Club
Cllr Pettitt declared an interest in item 11 as his mother lives in Albion Court

b) Prejudicial 
Cllr Osborne declared a prejudicial interest in item 11 as Chairman of Sandy Football Club


	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (54/2011-12)
1) CB/TPO/03364 works to trees subject to a tree preservation order at 3 The Cloches, Beeston.
It was resolved: to object to the felling of this sycamore tree as this would have a major impact on the street scheme and no compelling reason had been given for the loss of a mature tree.

2) CB/11/04194/ FULL Erection of side/rear extension at 1a Brook End, Hatch.

It was resolved: to object to the proposed development because it represented overdevelopment of the site and would have an impact on the surrounding area as it was excessive building in open countryside.

3) CB/1104246/FULL Demolition of existing double garage and erection of replacement two storey garage with granny annexe at 8 The Green, Beeston.
It was resolved: to make no objections to this development as it was not overbearing or intrusive, would be an improvement on the existing building and would have no adverse impact on the local area.  However the Town Council recommended a condition that the proposed development was closely tied to the principal dwelling at 8 The Green and should not be allowed to be sold off separately.

4) CB/11/04251/FULL Erection of single storey side extension at Park House Nursing Home, Mill Lane Sandy.
It was resolved: to object to this proposed development because

· It would result in loss of amenity through an adverse impact of the street scene and the removal of mature trees

· It was an overdevelopment of the site leading to loss of garden space 
· The proposed development would decrease the integral parking area which was already insufficient leading to additional on-street parking and more traffic.


	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting (55/2011-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 7 November 2011 be approved as a correct record of proceedings with the amendment that Cllr Osborne be recorded as having been present and with the addition of the words Sandy Football Club to Item 7, so that it read Secretary of Sandy Football Club.


	5
	Position of outstanding authorised contracted works (56/2011-12) 
(a) Special Items from the Revenue Account

Election costs


£6,000.00


Work completed, invoice still awaited.

It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward. 
Mobile CCTV monitoring
£1,200.00

Invoice awaited.  
It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward.
Grants and Donations

£2,150

It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward.
Swimming Scheme

£2,000.00

Sum of £480 paid to Sandye Academy in respect of the young people’s swimming scheme.  A further sum of £180.45 had been committed to Sandy & District Senior Citizens Community Support Group although Council noted that financial details of the swimming project were still awaited.  The anticipated surplus funds of £1,339.55 had been vired to the training budget. However Cllr Lynch advised that no further funds would be requested by the Sandy & District Senior Citizens Community Support Group in respect of this project.
It was resolved: that the position be noted and the item be deleted.
(b) Capital Account


Chamber heaters



£1,000.00
Expenditure approved but order not yet placed.

It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward.


	6
	Calendar of Dates for the year beginning 1 April 2011 (57/2011-12)
A proposed calendar of dates had been circulated before the meeting.

It was resolved: to approve the proposed calendar of meetings.


	7
	Code of Recommended Practice for Local Authorities on Data Transparency (58/2011-12)
A report from the Clerk on the implications of the voluntary Code of Recommended Practice for Local Authorities on Data Transparency which had been published in September 2011 had been circulated before the meeting.  The report was discussed.
It was resolved: to follow the Clerk’s recommendation that Sandy Town Council should work towards complying with the code as far as is reasonably practical as soon as is possible.


	8
	Minutes of Committees and Working Groups (59/2011-12)
It was resolved: to receive the minutes of a meeting of the Policies Sub-committee held on 11 October 2011 which had been circulated in advance.
It was resolved: to receive the minutes of a meeting of the Premises Sub-Committee which had been held on 28 November 2011.
The council went on to consider recommendations contained within the Premises Sub-committee minutes:
3 Security of Premises/Key Holding Alarm Response
The committee discussed key holding arrangements and experience of call-outs to Sunderland Road Depot and 10 Cambridge Road.  Concern was expressed about the cost of purchasing a call out service but this had to be balanced against the personal risk to lone staff members/council members attending late night call outs without a police presence.  Cllrs Aldis, Osborne, Smith and Pettitt agreed to be on the call out list along with the Clerk, Deputy Clerk and Foreman. (It was noted that the Foreman would be first on the call out list for Stratford Road.)
It was noted that currently the Jenkins Pavilion did not have a telephone call out system.

It was resolved: to recommend to Town Council that a sum of £1000 is included in the 2012/13 budget for provision of a call out service and to recommend that further detailed information is obtained (including for Jenkins Pavilion). 

4a Improvements to Hearing in the Chamber

The committee discussed facilities for the hearing impaired and the non-hearing impaired in the council chamber, including the needs of members of council and members of the public.  The relative merits of retaining the council table or moving towards modern modular furniture were discussed.
It was resolved: to obtain quotations for disposal of the Council table and chairs, for purchase of different types of modular furniture, microphone systems etc.  It was agreed to consult RNID to seek specialist advice and recommendations.  The matter would be referred back to Finance & General Purposes Committee when more information was available.

5(a and b) Replacement of Cap to Storage Building at Stratford Road Depot

It was resolved: that the recommendation of the Premises Sub-committee to install a new cap at Stratford Road Depot above the storage room at a cost of £477 + VAT be approved.


	9


	Replacement of Pump Housing, Sandy Bowls Club (60/2011-12)
A report concerning the replacement of the pump housing at Sandy Bowls Club was tabled.  The Clerk noted that as the Council had no alternative but to replace the pump housing a replacement had been ordered on 6 December 2011 at a cost of £500 to the council.  A decision about whether S106 funding was available could not be obtained within the time scale for this meeting and it was agreed to fund the purchase from any surplus left in the community grant fund once the January grants had been agreed if S106 funding was not available.
It was resolved: to recommend that Town Council approve the decision to replace the pump housing and fund it from S106 monies should these be available.


	10 
	Town Council Offices

The Premises Sub-committee had recommended repairs and redecorating of the toilets at 10 Cambridge Road at a meeting on 28 November 2011.  The Clerk had circulated a further report requesting the Committee to consider approval of repairs and redecoration to the council chamber and foyer at 10 Cambridge road and these proposals were discussed.

It was resolved: to proceed with this work as outlined in the Clerk’s report accompanying the agenda.


	11
	Estimates Priorities and Planning

The Council discussed a list of possible priorities for special items of expenditure during 2012/13.  Each item was discussed separately.  Cllr Osborne left the meeting for discussion of the item about refurbishment of Bedford Road Football Pavilion and returned only returned to the meeting after a priority level had been set in his absence.  It was resolved: to prioritise these items as shown on the table attached.


	12
	Debtor

It was resolved: to approve the writing off of Sandy Town Council Invoice No 3287 in the sum of £94.40 as it was believed that the debtor was deceased.  
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